
 
 
 

TO: The Honorable Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Carla Hass 

DATE: June 6, 2022 
 

RE: Caldor Recovery update 
 

Please accept this memo as a weekly update to the activities surrounding the County of El 
Dorado’s recovery from the Caldor Fire as managed by the Recovery Operations Center’s (ROC) 
co-directors Sgt. Moke Auwae and me. 

Environmental Management 
 

Alternate Program 
 

• Summary Abatement Notice and Order will be sent next week to appropriate parties 
• FEMA denied County’s Special Inclusion Request for Grizzly Flats Post Office  

Public Program 
 

• 589 debris removal complete (99%) 
• 568 Soil Samples approved (96%) 
• 19,952 Trees felled (69%) 
• 548 parcels with completed tree felling (82%) 
• 19,468 tree removal complete (67%) 
• 526 parcels with tree removal completed (79%) 
• 422 completed Full ROE final sign off (returned to owners) 
• 116 Tree only final sign off 

 
Land Use 
 

• Fee Waivers Statistics 
o 60 Received 
o 43 Approved 
o 16 In process 
o Total Denied: 1 (applicant submitted fee waiver for a parcel that he purchased after the 

fire) 
• Rebuild Permits:  

o TRV Permits* Submitted: 39  
o TRV Permits* Approved: 37 

 
 
 
 
 

Caldor Fire Recovery Operations Center 



o Building Permits Submitted w/Fee Waiver Request: 2 
o Building Permits Approved w/Fee Waiver Request: 0 
o Building Permits Submitted & Fees Paid: 10 
o Building Permits Approved & Fees Paid: 2 

* All TRV permits fees are waived for all Caldor applicants 
 
 

Health and Human Services Agency 
 

• Salvation Army 
o In addition to their current office space at the Cameron Park HUBS Library, the Disaster 

Case Management workers are using the Fireman’s Hall in Somerset on Monday’s. Efforts 
are being undertaken to also utilize the Pioneer Park Community Center, if possible. While 
these discussions occur, the goal is to have the DCMs, HHSA Caldor Social Worker, and 
(soon to be onboard) Mental Health Worker rotate being there one day a week for 
appointments. Once solidified, this schedule will be shared widely and through the Long 
Term Recovery Group so that survivors know when different programs can be available for 
appointments. Schedules can then be adjusted thereafter to optimally meet scheduling 
needs of survivors.  

o Salvation Army provided options for what can be reported on a monthly basis from their 
reporting systems, specific to the work of the DCMs. Over the coming week, that 
information will be refined into a template that will be utilized to provide monthly DCM 
Services updates to the ROC, BOS and community.  

• Caldor Social Worker 
o In addition to receiving ongoing training, the Caldor Social Worker is attending 

community meetings of the LTRG, immediate needs, and any distribution events. The staff 
person will be attending the 6/12 GFWSF distribution event to engage survivors. 
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